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DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENCE FOR TECHNICAL 

REGULATIONS AND LEGAL METROLOGY

SIC HELD AN INTERNATIONAL SEMINAR TO 
COMMEMORATE 10 YEARS OF CREATION 
OF THE LEGAL METROLOGY DEPUTY 
SUPERINTENDENCE

On September 16, 2021, an International Seminar was held to commemorate the 10th 
anniversary of the creation of the Deputy Superintendence for the Control and Verification 
of Technical Regulations and Legal Metrology of the Superintendence of Industry and 
Commerce of Colombia. The event had about 20 international speakers who addressed 
different topics of the daily operation of the Deputy Superintendence, as well as relevant 
topics for the Colombian consumer; among them: appraisal activity in Colombia, Andean 
technical regulations, regulation of price control and evolution of legal metrology.

The event took place virtually, with an audience of more than 500 attendees from 15 
different countries.

COLOMBIA PRESENTED AN IMPORTANT 
COOPERATION DOCUMENT AT THE 
MEETINGS OF THE INTER-AMERICAN 
METROLOGY SYSTEM

On September 14, 2021, a meeting of the “LMWG Working Group” of the Inter-American 
Metrology System (SIM) was held. The SIC took place in the meeting and, in addition to 
participating in different discussions on projects that SIM is presenting to the Inter-American 
Development Bank, it also presented the document “Terms and conditions for the use of the 
repository for the metrological verification of prepackaged products from countries of the 
Inter-American Metrology System”.

Said text includes definitions, rights and duties, processing of personal data, dispute resolution, 
coordination and notification processes, as well as final provisions to deepen cooperation 
between the agencies that are part of the SIM.



THE SIC PARTICIPATED IN THE ROUND TABLE OF 
THE REGIONAL LEGAL METROLOGY ORGANIZATION

How does the Regional Legal Metrology Organization (RLMO) approach digitization 
related to measuring instruments? - This was the main topic of the meeting of the Round 
Table of the Regional Legal Metrology Organization (RLMO-RT).

The ‘RLMO-RT’ is a forum for the exchange of information between the Regional 
Organizations of Legal Metrology that collaborate with the International Organization 
of Legal Metrology (OIML) and is a source of advice and feedback for the OIML to initiate 
actions that are of interest to all parties involved. It has been meeting annually since 2007 
and this year it had the participation of the SIC, which is Chair of the Legal Metrology 
Working Group of the Inter-American Metrology System (SIM).


